BROWN HILL PROGRESS ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING 
      Minutes February 21st via ZOOM . (Thanks Sarah for set up)
Meeting opened  7pm with an acknowledgment of country from Sara G.
Chairperson. Brendan S          
 In Attendance; Brendan S, Sarah G, Sherene M, John O’B, Bernie B, Liz M,
Jason T, Peter F, Brian G

Guest  Linda Shannon, local and Swim Teacher
Apologies: Phil K, Ron D, AndrewJ, Hazen C.
Previous Minutes:  Read and acceptance moved   Brendan, second  Liz   All in favor
Business arising from previous minutes: None
Correspondence In:
Inquiry from Michaela Settle re attending a BHPA Meeting .

Inquiry from Springbank FNC re advertising in next Newsletter

Ballarat National Theatre –Children of the Black Skirt- April 2-9

Michaela Settle happy to attend the April 18th Meeting at the Hall

Reply from Andrew and invite to Celebration of Life at the Brown Hill Pub

 Correspondence out 
Minutes from Zoom meeting January 2022
Email to Committee re Andrews Mums Passing 
Text to Andrew –Condolences for passing of his Mum.
 Newsletter deliverers BHPA registration form –Sarah

Calendar Dates for BHPA Meetings in 2022 

 Invitation to Michaela Settle to attend March or April meeting

Treasurer’s Report:   Ron apology . No report

Sarah—newsletter team will get invoices for sponsors to Ron for set up and post.   
Business arising from Correspondence and Treasurers Report: 
Brendan will contact and invite Michaela Settle to March meeting now we have a home at the Cricket Club Rooms for the evening.

 Other Business:
Brendan –
  Parkrun 50th event BBQ on Saturday  March 5th  8am at the Playground. BBQ from the pool is cleaned up and John and Peter have offered assistance. 

   Meet and chat with J’OB and Catherine King Sat March 12th
John and Brendan spent approximately 45 mins with Catherine. Registered our link for federal and State Grants that may be available. Discussed Post Office  situation and she assured us she is keeping an interest in the progress. Catherine enquired about the future for our festival and looks forward to its return. Discussed the proposals and planning going on with the reserve improvements. General chat about the week that was in Parliament and we helped her get the caravan out of the tight car park and thanked her for her time.

   Update on Finlay St development— Developers have increased block sizes to > 600sqm and down to 10 blocks. The local objection group will now rescind their VCAT appeal and take the new plan to council where they, the developers and council will sign an agreement.

    Hideaway Café now up and operating under new leases and will move from the caravan to indoor/outdoor café in around 2 weeks.

    Update from last Uniting Church Meeting. The Church aims to get back to Community services and celebrations more as restrictions lift. Garage sale will aim for late March and Easter will hopefully be back to reasonably normal

     Colin Sargent re BHPA assistance to get Heritage cover for his property. Colin lives in the old Manse property on the corner of Ryan St and Old Melbourne Rd. He and his wife lovingly restored and extended the property 23 years ago and hope to have it somehow preserved/protected from the hands developers who knock on his door regularly wanting to purchase the large allotment. Brendan will speak to John Dyke at council and others for advice on what may be possible
Sarah- 
  Newsletter Articles in by March 3rd. It will be printed the next week and out by Friday March 11th. Registration forms for delivery people being set up. An online meeting was held for the Newsletter and Social Media assistants.
Thank you to Emma and Sherene for taking on the administration of the social media aspect and keeping Facebook etc up to date.
Also thanks to Gemma and Hazen for their ongoing input and Louise for the Community Noticeboard work.

   Caledonian School News.  Activities are on the up with easing of Covid rules.

School pupil numbers have also increased and have been trending upwards over the last 2 years.

Brendan nominated Sarah G to remain as our Community Rep on the school board for this year.  Seconded Liz.  All in favour.
Guest Linda- Expressed disappointment with Council operation of the pool over summer.

 She has quit Swim teaching in Ballarat and all swim centres in town have lost staff and enthusiasm over the last 2 years.
The new YMCA facility will be a great asset and hopefully cater for all aspects:

Kids Learn to Swim, Exercise for all age groups with opening over a broad range of hours.

   Roads /Traffic worsening congestion around school hours.

Linda is communicating with the Strickland Pde households and the Villa Maria School with looking into a walking bridge across the rail line and parking on the northern side of the tracks to take some of the pressure off the Caledonian Bridge bottleneck.

 Committee appreciate the effort and assured Linda we to are pushing for better/safer access to school for pick up and drop off.
   Round the table:
Liz: Has a new footpath along Water street near her house. 

John: Has met some new residents recently. From this query has the Brown Hill Directory been updated recently and is there still a new residents package available in Ballarat.

Also report any safety issues, footpaths, trees etc by phone or online to the council and there is a Critical Response Team that will act fairly quickly.

Thank you to all for support following the “St John” article in the Courier.

Meeting closed :  8:30pm
Next meeting :    Monday  March 21st—7pm  
                            At  the Brown Hill Cricket Club Rooms. 
